New Jersey Geospatial Forum – March 19, 2015
Meeting Minutes – General Meeting
Call to Order 1:00 p.m. by Jennifer Rovito.

Updates:

Orthophotography:  Andy Rowan indicated that the 2015 flight should be getting underway soon and continue into April barring any weather issues.
Federal Updates: Andy Rowan had sent out an email in the last week with several updates:

There have been several recent developments on GIS-related issues at the national/federal level.

In February, COGO (Coalition of Geospatial Organizations, which is an umbrella org made up of NSGIC, URISA, AAG, ASPRS, and several other professional organizations for GIS, surveyors, photogrammetrists, geographers, etc.) issued a report card on progress in building the NSDI. (Overall grade: C-). www.cogo.pro has the details. This was authored by an expert panel that included people like Jim Geringer (former Wyoming governor) and John Moeller (former FGDC staff director). 

Then Monday of this week, US Government Accountability Office issued a report they have been working on for a while. That’s at http://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-15-193 and is very long, but there’s a short summary that’s worth looking at if you’re interested in the policy side of our world. Recommendations include things like Congress considering opening up restrictions on the address data that Census Bureau and Postal Service have, looking at the Imagery for the Nation idea more closely, etc. It also has some criticisms of interagency coordination at the federal level.

Following the GAO report, a bill has been introduced in the US Senate called the Geospatial Data Act. Press release here http://www.hatch.senate.gov/public/index.cfm/releases?ID=701e18d2-6581-4a76-92b2-7d87599479cf and bill information here https://www.congress.gov/bill/114th-congress/senate-bill/740/all-info. The bill focuses on several of the issues identified in the GAO report.

And lastly, USGS has named a new Director of the National Geospatial Program Office. Michael Tischler, formerly of the Army Corps of Engineers, will replace Mark DeMulder, who has retired. There is a blog post about it at http://www.nsgic.org/blog/new-director-usgs-program/
NJ DEP:  Craig Coutros 
2012 LU/LC update:  The NJ DEP Bureau of GIS received the final deliverables in January for the Land Use/Land Cover update which is based upon the 2012 over-flight and will include the change analysis from 2007.  The Draft Final Version has been released. HUC 8 level downloads files. Any corrections should be brought to DEP’s attention and will be fixed as time allows.   

NJ GeoWeb:  The public version of GeoWeb 2 was release on December 19, 2014 and trainings are being scheduled.
Public Open Space Inventory:  Open Space (State owned) is being checked and updated within DEP.   Public versions for DEP applications (GeoWeb) are in work.
 Other data updates:  Historic Preservation layers:  The NJ DEP BGIS is assisting the Historic Preservation Office with updating current HPO data layers.  New database structures and editing procedures are being implemented to facilitate faster data publication to existing DEP mapping applications and BGIS data distribution sources.  There will be 4 layers replacing the 3 current layers.
The NJ DEP List Serve for emails on data updates is now operational: To Subscribe to DEP Data Updates email notification got to Hot Topics: http://www.state.nj.us/dep/gis/hottopics.htm
Elevation Task Force:  4 Southern Counties slated for LiDar: Mercer, Camden, Glouchester & Burlington.

Look for a Broad Agency Announcement sometime in July for additional LiDAR acquisition.

Shared Services:  Jennifer Whytlaw made an announcement to see if anyone is interested in chairing this taskforce since the previous chair person is no longer available.
Main Presentations

"GIS Tools and Techniques for Working with Crowd-Sourced Data"

Presented by: Rachel Weeden, Solution Engineer Manager for Esri (Philadelphia Regional Office)

"Rain and Storm Surge Integrated Hydrodynamic Modeling system for overland flood forecasting in the NJ Meadowlands region." 

Presented by: Nickitas Georgas, Ph.D., Research Assistant Professor and Assistant Director for Operational Forecasts at the Davidson Laboratory, Stevens Institute of Technology

Announcements:

Merrilee Torres: Save the date for The Spring Meeting of MAC URISA, Wednesday, June 17, 2015 at Carl A Fields Center, Princeton University. Topic: Challenges with GIS in the Enterprise.

Meeting was adjourned  
